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1
Introduction
This report is to inform SA3-LI on the status of ATIS PTSC-LAES work that may be of interest to SA3-LI.  After SA3-LI#41, PTSC-LAES met via conference facilities on 12 July 2011 and in Montreal on 2-3 August 2011.

2
Support for LAES of Advanced Voice over Packet (VoP) Conferencing Services
Deliberation of the default letter ballot comments continued at these meetings.  All of the default letter ballot comments were addressed.  Public Safety Canada had submitted ballot comments that propose a new LAES capability (i.e., lawful interception of a conference starts when the Intercept Subject joins the conference and ends when the Intercept Subject drops from the conference or the conference ends).

The work plan for this work item was updated.  Member organizations took assignments to provide a contribution to address the LAES capability proposed by Public Safety Canada.  Another default letter ballot will be required when the updated working document is complete.

PTSC-LAES noted that other than addressing the Public Safety Canada ballot comments, no other new LAES capabilities will be considered for this work item.
3
Version 3 of ATIS-1000678
PTSC-LAES continued development of Version 3 of ATIS-1000678, LAES for Voice over Packet Technologies in Wireline Telecommunication Networks.  A new working document was approved with support for H.323 call removed.

4
Byte Count Reporting for ATIS-1000013.2007
PTSC-LAES continued development of the Technical Report for “Byte Count Reporting in an Internet Access and Services LAES Environment”.  There were significant discussions on the Abstract Syntax Notation (ASN) for Byte Count Reporting.  The Chair provided a contribution for information that describes a proposed ASN.  Subcommittee members were asked to consider this ASN for acceptance at the next PTSC-LAES meeting.

5
Reaffirmation of J-STD-025 and J-STD-025-A
TIA asked ATIS to consider reaffirming J-STD-025 and J-STD-025-A.

The ATIS WTSC Committee had agreed to pursue reaffirmation of JSTD-025-A.  However, WTSC did not agree that reaffirmation of JSTD-025 was necessary.  WTSC sided with the law enforcement arguments that the use of JSTD-025 should not be perpetuated when JSTD-025-A and JSTD-025-B exist.

PTSC-LAES agreed with the WTSC position that only J-STD-025-A should be considered for reaffirmation.
6
Future PTSC-LAES Meetings
A virtual meeting is scheduled for 21 September 21 2011.  The primary purpose of this meeting is to address contributions for Support for LAES of Advanced VoP Conferencing Services.  Other contributions will be addressed if time is available.

The next face-to-face meeting is scheduled for the week of 31 October 31 2011 during the WTSC meeting in San Diego, California.
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